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METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL

LABOR, OPERATIONS AND TECHNOLOGY COMMITTEE
STAFF REPORT

AGENDA ITEM:  7
DATE:  August 23, 2005
PROPOSED NO:  2005-0335
PREPARED BY:  Michael Alvine
SUBJECT: An ordinance approving a Memorandum of Agreement between King County and the International Brotherhood of Teamsters, Local 117, representing security screeners, implementing the findings of a wage survey.
SUMMARY:  The proposed ordinance would implement the findings of a wage survey of comparable pay for security screeners working in the Department of Executive Services.  If approved by the Council, Security Screeners would move from pay range 26 ($11.83 to $14.99 per hour) to pay range 30 ($13.00 to $16.48 per hour).  The agreement would be retroactive to January 1, 2005.
BACKGROUND:  On July 28, 2003 the Metropolitan King County Council adopted Ordinance 14722 approving a new collective bargaining agreement (CBA) with the Teamsters, Local 117.  The CBA called for a wage survey to be conducted for the security screener classification.  Executive staff reports that most public agencies contract for this type of service.  (The jurisdictions of Pierce and Snohomish counties, the cities of Everett, Seattle and Tacoma and the Port of Seattle did not have comparable classifications.)  Consequently there are not external comparables on which to base a decision.  The Human Resource Division (HRD) reviewed four internal County classifications on which to base the recommended range.  The union and the County agreed on the approach and results.
Fiscal Note

The fiscal note identifies 2005 costs of $29,172.  Costs for 2006 and 2007 are estimated at approximately $60,460 and $31,300.  The full cost of the range increase is seen in 2006 but not in 2005 or 2007.  The reason for this is that the vast majority of employees in the bargaining unit are at step 10 in their current range, and the fact that the agreement calls for implementation on the anniversary date of each employee.  Given the staggered implementation schedule and the fact that most employees will be at the top step again in 2007, the result is that 2006 has the largest fiscal impact.
INVITED:
Claudia Balducci, Labor Negotiator, Labor Relations, HRD, DES
Susan Slonecker, Senior Deputy Prosecuting Attorney, King County 
Kathi Oglesby, Labor Liaison, King County Executive Office
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